
Committee Meeting

November 18, 2015 
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its President Michael McKinney, Sr. at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance:, Stanley Folse, President Michael McKinney, Sr., Whitney Jasmin, Jr., Vice-President Marlin Rogers, James Jasmin, Russell Loupe, Eric Matherne, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director, Wayne Waguespack, and Joseph Dantin were present. Attorney Larry Buquoi Leonce Carmouche and Robert LeBlance were absent.
The Safety Committee report was presented by its chairman Whitney Jasmin, Jr. He reported that since our last meeting that we had no lost time accidents to report to the Board. He said the last safety meeting was held on November 11, 2015 and is stated at 6:00 a.m. The following three films from the National Safety Council were shown and discussed. They were as follows:


Who’s the Boss, Lone Driver, and Protecting Against Aids in the Workplace

The next safety meeting will be held December 12, 2015 at 6:00 a.m.

The Personnel Committee report was presented by its chairman Russell Loupe. He reported that the resignation of Jeffrey Autin was accepted on November 2, 2015. Mr. Loupe asked Randy to read his resignation letter to the Board.

The Equipment Committee report was present by its chairman Leonce Carmouche. He reported that all of our equipment was operational and on their respective job sites. He further reported that Sunshine Equipment Company in Donaldsonville called us to inform us that they made an error in their state contract quote and could not honor our purchase order for the new 2015 John Deere XUV. They said the two seater was on state contract and not the 4 seater. The Board agreed that we could seek other companies, and or go out on public bids for one. No objections.
Mr. Oneil Malbrough addressed the board members, he informed them that he has just resigned from CB&I and will be starting another company by the name of GIS (Grand Isle Shipyard, Inc.) along with his sons. They are presently setting up a office in Houma and should be ready to start operations after the 1st of the year of 2016. He said until that time, if we need anything he will be available to assist us. 
There were no audience comments on the agenda items.

Since there were no other financial matters to discuss, Commissioner Carmouche moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Loupe.  Meeting adjourned.
                                                                

                                  Executive Director
